HELTER SKELTER (2004)
Susan confesses Sharon Tate murders

Sybil Brand Jail (Los Angeles). Night.
SUSAN, 21, is smoking with RONNIE, 45.
SUSAN
I’m definitely not worried about
the cops, I mean, they just suck.
Stupid, man.
RONNIE
If they’re so stupid, why are we in
here?
SUSAN
They got me in the wrong murder.
How’s that for stupid? There’s this
case right now, they’re so far off,
they don’t even know what’s
happening.
RONNIE
What case?
SUSAN
The thing up in Benedict Canyon.
RONNIE
Benedict Canyon. You don’t mean
Sharon Tate?
SUSAN
Well, you know who did it, don’t
you? You’re looking at her.
RONNIE
Yeah, right SUSAN
I did! There were three other
people with us but I killed the
Polish guy.
RONNIE
They said it was probably a drug
thing or something.
SUSAN
Paper’s worse than the cops! I
heard one that said there were
hoods on their heads. Stupid .
There weren’t any hoods.
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RONNIE
You’re saying that you killed
Sharon Tate... and the others?
SUSAN
We all did our fair share. I did
stab Sharon, though. "Please don’t
kill me! I wanna live, I wanna have
my baby!" She was the last to die.
She had to watch the others. I was
gonna cut the baby out of her, but
- well, it’s a long story - but
believe me, there’s gonna be plenty
more. We’ve already killed eleven
people so far. We’re gonna travel
the whole country and we’re gonna
kill families in all those little
small towns. And then we’re gonna
move on, we’re gonna kill again,
and... it’s all being planned. But
anyway, when I was finished with
Sharon I had all this blood on my
hands, so I tasted it. Wow! What a
trip. I mean to taste death, yet
give life. Have you ever tasted
blood?

